Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: August 3, 2015, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Selby Library, 1331 1st Street, Sarasota, FL 34236
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The FDOT design for resurfacing US 41 from Browning Street to 11th Street in Sarasota is underway. During design, FDOT reviewed traffic information for the corridor and determined that a northbound right-turn lane is needed to help with traffic flow from Gulfstream Avenue to Fruitville Road. To construct the right-turn lane, a traffic separator will be constructed from Gulfstream Avenue to south of Fruitville Road, a distance of approximately 1,200 feet. Construction of the traffic separator will eliminate:

•Left-turn movements from US 41 onto side streets and driveways
•Left-turn movements from side streets and driveways onto US 41 in this area.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Chris Zeigler, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2253 or chris.zeigler@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2573 or jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Chris Zeigler, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2253 or chris.zeigler@dot.state.fl.us.
